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Term 2 Was Absolutely Fantastic
Congratulations to Glenholme School students, staff and whanau. 
Term 2 was spectacular. The staff at Glenholme School provided a 
huge variety of learning experiences and opportunities to challenge 
our students. Highlights of the term included the Cross Country and 
Matariki celebrations.
To the very hard working, dedicated and committed Glenholme 
School staff, have a relaxing and rejuvenating holiday. Thank you 
for making the term a memorable learning experience for all.
Students, thank you for your commitment and dedication to learning. 
You make the staff extremely proud of your progress and 
achievements. Please ensure you have a safe and enjoyable 
holiday.
We look forward to seeing you back here on Monday 23rd July.
 

Friday 
6th July 

2018

Absences or Changes 
of Contact Details

Office phone number:
348-1489

or you can text on  
0212455214.

 



Term Three Academic Achievement Discussions
We welcome parents and whanau to 

attend Academic Achievement 

Discussions on Wednesday 1st August 

3.30pm– 8pm and Thursday 2nd August 

3.30pm—8pm.

School will be closed at 3pm on Wed 1st 

August and discussions start at 3.30pm.

School will be closed at 3pm on Thurs 2nd 

August and discussions start at 3.30pm.

Appointments can now be made online by 

going to www.schoolinterviews.co.nz

Our School Event 

Code is: s4kun
Bookings are now open!

 

Simply enter the event code:  and press 
“Go”.

If you are unable to book via the 
website please phone our School 
Administration Assistant, Kylee 
Kennedy (3481489) to make your 
bookings or pop into the school office. 
Please make sure that when you phone 
or pop in that you have your child/rens’ 
teachers name and time available that 
you would like, which will assist Kylee 
when making your booking/s.
We have allowed 15 minutes for each 
Academic Achievement Discussions. 
Please do not be offended when a bell 
goes to indicate to you and the teacher 
that your appointment has  finished.



Term One Academic Achievement Discussions

 

First enter your name, your student's name, 
and your email address.

If you need to book for more than one student, 
change the “Book for x students” setting, and 
enter the other student's name.

On the next page, pick the teacher/s you want 
to meet.

Choose from the list of teachers.

Then you'll see a timetable showing when 
your chosen teacher/s are available. Simply 
click on the times that suit you.
 

 



Notices To Parents
School 

App/FaceBook/Website
● Glenholme School has a 

Facebook page for you to 
view any information and 
regular updates on any 
sporting and extra 
curricular events 
happening.

● Our School App is live!!
● Search for ‘Glenholme’ in 

your App Store or Play 
Store and download.

● Glenholme School has a 
website; 
www.glenholme.school.nz

● The School Newsletter 
can be accessed via these 
three platforms.

 

Leaders of Learning
Friday 6th July 2018 is Mrs Macfarlanes last 
day at Glenholme School.
The Board of Trustees is in the process of a 
Principal Appointment.
This process requires due diligence and time. 
The Board of Trustees intends to take all the 
necessary precautions to ensure the best 
person for the role is successfully appointed. 
During this time Mrs Sarah Thompson the 
Deputy Principal will be Acting Principal.
Mrs Molly Norton the current Assistant 
Principal will be Acting Deputy Principal and 
Susan Swann-Eason, Tihi-o-tonga Team 
Leader will be Acting Assistant Principal.
The Board of Trustees that the school 
community to continue to support the Leaders 
of Learning in these roles.

 

http://www.glenholme.school.nz


Notices To Parents
BOP Cross Country Championships
Congratulations to Daniel Baume, Ngahirata 
Haumaha, Harriette Davies and Luke Nicholas 
for competing in the Bay of Plenty Cross Country 
Championships held at Kaharoa School last 
Thursday. Our representatives had a wonderful 
time at this end of term sports event, competing 
against the 'best of the best'! There were 
tamariki from both the Western and Eastern Bay 
of Plenty as well as the Central Bay of Plenty so 
a lot of competition. We had two 17th places and 
a 23rd and 24th placing with their being up to 50 
competitors in each race. Whaea Susan was 
incredibly proud of our four representatives and 
the way they competed with determination and 
displayed our school values.

 

Friday and Saturday Sport
Our Friday night miniball players have their 
last games of the term Friday 6th July and 
then there is a two week break for the 
holidays. Miniball starts again in the first week 
back of Term 3 so make sure you check our 
school facebook page and school app for 
details after the holidays.
There is no netball this Saturday and for the 
next two weeks of the school holidays. 
Netball commences again in Term 3. Check 
out our school facebook page and app at the 
beginning of Term 3 for the Monday 
afternoon and Saturday morning draws.
Our hockey players have their last games of 
the term on Saturday morning before taking a 
two week break for the holidays. We will post 
information about Term 3 playing times after 
the school holidays.
Thank you to all our tamariki that represent 
our school in sports and thank you also to the 
teachers, coaches, parents and whanau for 
your support.

 



Ranolf Street Cycleway 2018
Work directly outside the Ranolf Street School entrance will be taking 
place during the school holidays. From Monday 9th July. We are hopeful 
that it will be completed before the start on Term 3 Monday 23rd July.

B Block Project Developments
Monday 23rd July, Term three, B3 will be back in their classroom and all 
the B Block developments will be completed.
Special thanks to the teachers, tamariki and whanau for enduring the 
disruptions over the past two school terms.The spaces were worth waiting 
for. The completed classrooms look amazing and are fantastic exemplars 
of innovative learning environments.
Special thanks to Burton Construction and Sigma Consultants for the work 
on this successful project.

GASP - Glenholme After School Programme
The Glenholme After School Care Programme will be back on site after 
the school holidays. From Monday 23rd July the programme will be 
situated in the school hall.

Notices To Parents



School Uniform and Dress Code
 Compulsory School Uniform for all Year  0-6  students.  However, there are no winter  or  summer restrictions. 

The dress code has been designed to give students a wide choice of options whilst maintaining the school 
identity. 

● Parents select from the range of items available what is appropriate for their child/ren
● Compulsory School Uniform Sun Hat for all Year 0-6 students in terms 1 and 4
● Shoes, sneakers, boots, jandals or sandals are to be plain black
● Socks are to be plain black
● Girls wearing winter tights must be black
● Polypropylene or thermals (winter months) worn under the school uniform must be black
● All new enrolments must start Glenholme School in full uniform
● Students must wear regulation school uniform, non-uniform items similar in colour and style are not 

acceptable
● Except in an emergency, students must wear correct dress code. Parents are required to write a letter of 

explanation if their child wears non-uniform clothing or footwear, stating the reason. Your child presents 
the letter to school management in the morning

● When a student comes to school with incorrect uniform and with or without a notice of explanation, they 
will be sent to the office and provided with uniform that they can borrow for the day

● Non-uniform clothing items will be removed whilst at school and must be collected by the student at the 
end of each day

● The   school   accepts   no   responsibility   for   any   non-uniform   clothing   items
● All school uniform items should be clearly named
● The only jewellery items to be worn are medic alert ID, a wrist watch or items of religious or cultural 

significance
● Hair accessories should remain minimal - colourful bows and headbands are discouraged
● Occasionally second-hand items are available via the school office. Notification for parents is posted in 

the School Newsletter
 



Today we celebrated and acknowledged 11 years of service to Glenholme 
School.

We have a set of 10 Mind Frames that establish teacher and staff practice 
at Glenholme School. Mindframe #9 is “I see learning as hard work”. And 
this is truly evident in the dedicated, committed and talented staff that we 
have here at Glenholme School.  And I hope that I leave here having 
demonstrated to the school community the ethics and the essence of a 
hard worker over the past 11 years.

As the leader of Glenholme School, I have strived to provide our tamariki 
with the skill, will and thrill to become assessment capable learners. My 
sole purpose has been to: “cause the learning” and “serve the learner”.

Parents and whanau - thank you for your on-going support and loyalty. 
Each day you entrust your tamariki to us. And we do not take this 
responsibility lightly. Together, with parents and whanau we help to 
nurture and grow your tamariki. Our parents and whanau of Glenholme 
School are extremely supportive of the school initiatives, direction, the 
staff, me the leader and principal and of course the tamariki. 

For that I am truly grateful.

Farewell from Mrs Macfarlane



To the extremely visible and active Board of Trustees, current - Chris, 
Angie, Molly, Julie, Kapi and Amy. Past members too many to list but 
some that come to mind, Shari, June, Sue, Wini, Nicola Moore, and of 
course Donna Burns, thank you for your commitment to the effective 
governance of Glenholme School.  
I believe that you truly have had and continue to have the best interest of 
our tamariki at heart. It has been an honour and privilege to work with you 
all…

To the extremely hard-working, dedicated and committed Glenholme 
School support staff, administration and caretaking staff. Every support 
staff member at Glenholme School is determined to provide our tamariki 
with the stimulation, challenge and support needed to become successful.
 
As the leader of this fine institute it is the people in it who make 
Glenholme School/ Te Kura o Nga Raupereperenga - what it is.
 
He aha te mea nui o te ao?
Te tangata, he tangata, he tangata!
 
What is the most important thing in the world?
It is people, it is people, it is people!

Farewell from Mrs Macfarlane



To the inspiring and passionate teachers of Glenholme School..
Thanks for all that you did today and every day in your classroom…
For making a million little split second decisions for the benefit of your 
learners…
For putting your own needs on hold and keeping the tamariki the focus of 
your day…
For working harder than you ever thought you could…
For planning for tamariki long before today and tomorrow even gets 
started…
For changing those plans because they didn’t fit someone who needs a 
little extra…
For smiling, laughing with them, and reassuring their efforts, trails and 
mistakes….
For placing your hand on their shoulder when that was exactly what 
someone needed …
For thinking of a new way to reach someone who wasn’t getting it…
For always caring...
For being inspiring and passionate...
For knowing your impact...

You make a difference!

Farewell from Mrs Macfarlane



Leadership is about making others better as a result of your presence and 
making sure that impact lasts in your absence.
 
I can confidently leave Glenholme School today and I know sincerely, that 
the incredible teachers at Glenholme School will continue to do what is 
right, not what is easy… We all know that our tamariki deserve nothing 
less.
 
I would like acknowledge the Leaders of Learning:

·        Mrs Sarah Thompson
·        Mrs Molly Norton
·        Whaea Shari and
·        Whaea Susan

 
Chance made us colleagues, hearts made us friends, aroha has made us 
whanau.
Ladies you always give 110%. Your work ethic, professionalism and 
contribution to Glenholme School, is second to none. You are an amazing 
team and your efforts and loyalty have been genuinely appreciated.
The role of a great leader is not to give greatness to others, but to help 
extract the greatness they already have inside them. Wahine ma – 
extraction complete! Continue being great!

Farewell from Mrs Macfarlane



To the tamariki of Glenholme School past and present, the reason why we 
are all here. Thank you for 11 years full of memories. Thanks for the hugs, 
the smiles, the laughter, the genuineness, the sincerity, for all your hard 
work, your endeavours, the learning achievements, and for your 
successes.
As your principal it has been a privilege to be part of your learning 
journey.
 
Thank you for the beautiful assembly today, thank you for the kind words, 
the waiata, thank you for making me cry, thank you for being in my 
heart… Thank you for the memories that will be cherished…
 
Finally I would like to close with a few wise words from “Winnie the Pooh”
 

“How lucky I am to have something that makes saying 
goodbye … so hard”….

Arohanui Glenholme School, from Mrs Macfarlane

Farewell from Mrs Macfarlane



Notices To Parents



Coming Glenholme School Events 

2018 Board of Trustees

Board Chairperson - Chris Allibone
Principal - Nancy Macfarlane
Staff Representative - Molly Norton

Parent Representatives:
Julie Avery
Amy Chung
Kapi Tawhai

Angie Brierley 
 

5th July Principal Awards 10am in the   Staffroom (Thursday) 
6th July      School Assembly

Last Day of Term 2
23rd July    Term Three Starts
30th July    Spelling Bee Words & Sponsor sheets go home
2nd August BOT Meeting 6pm
3rd August Principal Awards 10am in the Staffroom
17th August Principal Awards 10am in the Staffroom
22nd August Footloose Production - Whole School Excursion
31st August Principal Awards 10am in the Staffroom
13th September  Spelling Bee Test
                     BOT Meeting 6pm
14th September  Principal Awards 10am in the Staffroom
24th - 27th Sept School Production
28th September Last Day of Term 3
15th October First Day of Term Four
22nd October Labour Day
25th October BOT Meeting 6pm
5th November School Pool Opens
12th November Life Education Caravan
15th November BOT Meeting 6pm
13th December Pukeroa and Pukehangi Awards Ceremony
14th December Achievement Card Reward Day
17th December Year 6 Leavers Ceremony
18th December Tihi-o-tonga and Whakapoungakau Awards Ceremony
19th December Last Day of 2018

School Closes at 12.30pm

 
 
 


